Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting
Tuesday 20th March 2012

Attendees: Mary Mitchell, Anne Jackson, Shirley Sepkes, Gillian Arram, Lorraine Orr and Marcia McBean.

Apologies: Dr. Hughes, Dr Brzezicki, Pam Topley, Jane Findlay, William Dalton and Barbara Passey.

Today has been a very busy day at the practice and the doctors have sent their apologies for not being able to attend the Patient Participation Group meeting. Other members of the group have also sent their apologies due to other commitments.

Agenda:

Patients Notice Board:

· A space for the ‘Patient Participation Group’ is now on the patient’s notice board in the waiting room. This space will be used to inform patients about the group, and also to feedback any information or updates which patients may find useful. A copy of the minutes from the group meetings will also be posted on the board. 
· The group is currently agreeing on what they want to get across to patients 
Patients Queries:

· Any patient queries are to be forwarded to Mary Mitchell- practice manager 

· Patient queries are to be addressed with the practice in the first instance 
Support for Patients and Carers:

· The ‘Priory’ is happy to allow their consultants to have talks with patient groups about issues such as depression. These talks can be put on at the priory if people are interested, and it is proposed that these talks are opened up to other patients.
· There was a suggestion as to whether ‘St. Christopher’s’ could be involved in reaching out to carers as they are the ones who often get overlooked
· An idea was raised as to whether it may be helpful if a directory was set up whereby patients and carers could be linked to other patients and carers who are in a similar situation to themselves.
· Members proposed whether it may be possible in the future to facilitate a group consisting of patients and carers, to advise them on their entitlement and access to benefits and other support.
· Members agreed to visit the practice to talk to other patients about the group and to take questions about any information which the group has posted on the notice board. It was suggested that this may be possible when the Saturday flu clinics start in September, as there is often a high turnout of patients to the clinic.
New Patients:

· The practice is still open to receiving new patients
· There have been a number of new families moving into the area and it was suggested that if the practice is advised of where properties are up for sale then it may be an idea to pop leaflets about the practice and its locality, through the door.
NHS access:

· Telephone 111 for access to the new NHS out of hours service. Information about this service will be posted on the notice board. This information is available in different languages.
· An ‘Urgent Care Centre’ is now opened at the Purley Hospital. This facility is open until 20.30 hrs daily. They can do Xrays and deal with other emergencies.
GP Referrals Process:

· Patient’s referrals for specialist appointments such as ‘ear nose and throat’ (ENT), gynaecology and cataracts etc. will be made through ‘CREST’. This will be the central point from where all referrals are triaged and patient care monitored.
The next Patient Participation Group Meeting will be held at the Queenhill Medical Practice on Tuesday the 15th of May 2012 at 12.30 hrs.
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